
Parental information – continuation of your child’s learning when they are 

accessing their lessons remotely 

 

As you will be aware, the government have provided schools with clear guidelines to support the 

management of Covid-19 in our school and the community and on occasions we might need to ask 

groups of children to access their learning remotely. This would mean that they will learn from home 

one week followed by a week of in-school learning. 

We have set out clear guidelines of our expectations of pupils and staff to allow for the continuation 

of learning when pupils are remote working. Your child has been made aware of these expectations 

and we would appreciate it if you could support your child in adhering to them. 

 

What are the school’s expectations for learning remotely? 

 

What will your child’s teachers do? What will your child need to do? 

Invite your child to their normal timetabled 
lesson, via Microsoft Teams 

Join the lesson which their teacher has invited 
them to – timings of lessons will be the same as 
if your child was in school 

Teacher will take a register Your child will need to be present, unless               
they are not well, which you will need to have 
communicated to our attendance officer 

Teacher will provide approximately 15 minutes 
live or pre-recorded teaching to support the 
learning planned for the lesson 

Your child should listen carefully and ask any 
questions they have about the learning at this 
point 

Teacher will set independent learning for your 
child to demonstrate their knowledge and skills 

Your child should engage fully in the learning, 
completing any learning tasks in the format 
their teacher has requested e.g. OneNote, LbQ, 
Microsoft Forms assessments etc. 

Teacher might leave the Teams call whilst your 
child is completing their learning to allow your 
child to fully focus.  

If your child has any questions and the teacher 
has left the Teams call, they can post the 
question in their class Team. The teacher will 
respond as soon as they are able to. 

 

As your child will be following his or her usual in-school timetable, at the end of each lesson, your 

child should either wait for the next lesson to start or take a morning break or lunch break, 

depending on the time in the day. 

 


